
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING MARCH 2019
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, March 11, 2019 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on February 28, 2019.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis and Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger were present. There were 7 citizens present.  Meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Greg Hyer led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of the Minutes of the February 11 Board Meeting minutes.    Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the February 11 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the February 28 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack to approve payment of March invoices in the amount of $62,818.21.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve payment of Steve Ketelboeter’s accident expenses in the amount of $588.09.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  

Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk: Annual Town Meeting at present is scheduled for April 16, 2019 at 7:30 pm.  Public Hearing regarding proposed zoning changes is scheduled at 7:00 pm before the annual meeting.  Northwest Dane Senior Services will be having an open house on Thursday, March 28, 2019 from 3 to 6 pm.  Chair:  Insurance adjuster for plow truck indicated the truck can be repaired.  At present we are waiting for International to give an idea as to whether truck is okay.  Computers are in with some minor changes.  
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Dan Frisch indicated he had received a letter from the County regarding resurfacing Highway 14.  It will not be torn up and redone.  Greg Hyer and Patty Mullins had a meeting with representatives from FEMA along with MSA engineers to talk about roads damaged by August flooding in the area.  Jeff Baylis indicated the Town had gotten an email on well reports.  95% of the wells tested came in with bacteria contamination and with e-coli.  Jeff suggested those who haven’t had their wells tested, should have them tested for bacteria.  Bob Boehnen indicated a second sump pump was located in the community center building and it explains why we have some issues with water problems.  Parks Commission may be dissolved in the near future with an advisory committee being created to replace the Commission.  
Discussion/Action on driveway permit for Thomas Freitag on Gils Way.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the driveway permit for Gils Way.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on detachment of territory regarding Schoepp property.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the detachment of a portion of land of about 1.482 acres on the Schoepp property from the Village of Cross Plains to the Township with Ordinance Number 120.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Update from Chris Klopp on Inter-municipal Energy Planning Committee regarding ATC.  Mike Dubois suggested we may want to consider what impact on assessments and town finances would be if ATC’s eminent domain process puts the ATC line over homes.  Chris Klopp indicated she is going to estimate the loss on value of property.  The meeting for the inter-municipal committee will be tomorrow.  February 22nd was the PSC pre-hearing conference which was mostly about the schedule.  There is a limited amount of time for each step.  The Administrative Law Judge has been helpful getting ATC to allow items disclosed and not marked as confidential.  There is a list of public meetings with one being held in Middleton at Marriott West on March 20 from 5:00 to 7:00 pm.  The draft EIS is out and people can comment on that document.   It would be beneficial if the Town Board had anything they wanted to add.   
Action on property insurance for Town buildings and vehicles. Board would like CIC to give a quote for comprehensive insurance.  Action will be tabled until May meeting.
Discussion/Action on driveway permit for Richard Door on Mineral Point Road.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Paul Correll to approve the driveway permit for Mineral Point Road at the Door residence with a culvert still to be determined.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on driveway permit for Jack and Nadine Cusma on Mineral Point Road.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the driveway permit for Mineral Point Road subject to a revised drawing on the driveway to be 14’.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk



